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As part of the EU Water Initiative and the EU Basin Twinning Programme, the im-
plementation of IWRM in arid and semi-arid basins has been supported through sev-
eral basic and applied research projects (e.g. WADE, GABARDINE, TWINLATIN
projects). One of these, the WADE Project, has studied specific aspects of water re-
sources assessment from floods in arid basins in northern and southern countries and
has examined the socio-economic ramifications for the southern hemisphere partners.
The experience gained from this project indicates that the objectives, methodology
and instruments of IWRM need to be carefully re-framed to the specific conditions en-
countered in such environments. These specific conditions vary considerably between
north and south, and IWRM is often interpreted differently in developed countries and
developing countries. In drylands, where the resources are minimal and the relatively
needs are high, ephemeral river basins surface runoff and indirect (flood) recharge
of alluvial aquifers (influenced by vegetation cover and associated land management)
dominate the generation of water resources and constitute important local elements for
water supply and therefore need to be encompassed into IWRM planning. Institutional
and sectoral integration that takes into account cultural heterogeneities and historic
conflicts should precede technical knowledge related to available water resources in
order of importance in the process of IWRM planning. Instruments for the efficient
communication between, and participation of, stakeholders with extremely different
economic productivity, with strongly different degrees of social aggregation, or with
an unbalanced political representation, need to be developed. The WADE Project has



provided experimental data and a detailed understanding of hydrological processes
for the assessment, management and use of alluvial aquifers. The development of
common hydrological understanding based on field data and a common research ex-
perience was a central element of WADE.


